green’s point light association



agm minutes



august 1,2010

Welcome by Chairperson Mike Strong

Acceptance of minutes of AGM 2009

No comments or revisions

Motion to accept 2009 minutes by Rudy Tucker

Seconded by Harry Bryan.

Election of Officers

Fred Little will step down as Member At Large

Dave Nutter will step down also to be replaced

By Irene Tucker who will assume Secretary Position

And Patricia Strong as Member At Large.

All other members will remain as follows:

ChairPerson        Mike Strong

Vice Chair           Harry Bryan

Treasurer            Mary Lou Hanley

Members At Large

Ruby Owen and Ralph Eldridge

Special Thanks for Donations from:

Tecolote Foundation

James and Barbara Wentworth

Committee’s

Cottage and Gift Shop Sales:  Pat Matthews, Bunny Kinney,

Mary Lou and Harold Hanley.

Gardening Committee:

Janet Hunt, Maria Buzeta, Jane Fullerton, Fred, Robyn, Angie and

Jesse Little, Betty Fudge, Barry MacDonald, Pat Matthews, Ruby

Olsen.

Museum Display Committee:

Mike Strong and Maria Buzeta

Special Events in Past Year

Float was placed in parade in St. George by Dave Nutter, Mike Strong,

Maria Buzeta with the help of Jesse Little, Patrick Leland,Eben, Louise,

Rye, Zach, Katherine, Emily, Patrica  and Fred Little as Popeye.

Visits from the art students from Sunbury Shores in St. Andrews

To do paintings.

Student groups visited site to do research from the University of

Western Ontario.
Local students came for some beach combing and bird watching.

Infrastructure Upgrades 2009/2010

The lighthouse was painted.

Three windows were replaced in the rental cottage.

The windows in the cupola were replaced.

Proposed Infrastructure upgrades proposed for 2010/2011

Replacing the three tower windows in the lighthouse with vertical

Sliders more in keeping with the age of the structure.

The replacement units are being resourced by Apple Glass for

A maker or they may have to be made locally.

Updating the storage building if it is salvageable or having it

Replaced if the repairs are not possible.

Review and Approval of  Financial Statement

Copies of Financial Statement passed out  for members.

Motion to have Financial Statement accepeted as presented

Was made by Dave Nutter and seconded by Ruby Henry.

Open Floor Discussions were held 

Karen Wolf inquired about having a second rental unit.

Not at this time as staff not available to run a second unit and

The cost to rebuild the museum building is not available.

Janet Hunt inquired if it may be more benefit to replace the storage

Building instead of repairing it.

It was felt that if the building could be salvaged it would be better

To keep the original structure as it is an original part  of the lighthouse

But  it would be assessed before any work is done.

Rudy Tucker inquired if the board meetings were presented on

The web site.

Not at present but it will be considered when the web site is is

Updated.

The subject of getting a professional web site was brought up but

It was considered  an expense we could afford at this time.

The subject of  raising the cottage rental was raised

We feel it is in line with the services provided in the cottage and

Without several upgrades should remain as is.

Motion to Close Meeting:

Mike Strong moved to close the meeting and invited all members

To attend board meetings throughout the year and voice any

Concerns they may have.
